M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

Matthew Turner, Superintendent



Matt McIntire, Chairperson



Board Members

FROM:
Mike Poiry, Assistant Superintendent

DATE:
August 13, 2020
RE:
Installation and operation of a public safety radio communications 
bi-directional amplifier (BDA) system for Cooper High School

Boone County is part of the Northern Kentucky Regional Communications System.  This Regional Communications System provides two-way radio communications between   public safety personnel in Boone, Kenton and Campbell Counties.  As part of the deployment of this system, public safety personnel, along with radio system engineers, identified specific buildings in the region which would need additional equipment to allow radio signals from the public safety radio communications system to reach the interior areas of these buildings.  This additional equipment is known as a bi-directional amplifier (BDA) system.  These BDA systems consists of a central control unit, an external radio antenna, and internal antennas located at specific locations throughout the identified buildings.  

Based on the exterior radio signal levels and the nature of the building use, it has been determined that Cooper High School is a building that will need a BDA system to boost the public safety radio signals at certain areas inside of the building.  The installation of a BDA system will benefit both the property owner, the occupants and public safety responders.  The BDA system will help ensure reliable public safety communications in the building and promote   radio coverage in the building that will more closely align with current building codes requirements. 

This Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) is intended to outline responsibilities and expectations between the Boone County School Board and that Boone County Fiscal Court related to installation and operation of a public safety radio communications BDA system at Cooper High School.

I recommend the board accept the attached MOU , as presented.

